VPTC Board Meeting Minutes
4 March 2015@3:30pm at Northpoint Gathering Room

President Deena Burns called the meeting to order at 3:29 pm. 

Nominating Committee – Lorne McLeod outlined the efforts of the committee to obtain a slate of officers; thus far Karalee, Donna, Deena and Bob have agreed to let their names stand for the 2015-16 season.  The position of Vice-President still has no nominees and Lorne would appreciate any effort that members can make to rectify this situation. 

M/S Kathy Johnson/Chuck Dewolf to approve the candidates named thus far.
CARRIED

Secretary’s Report

M/S  Sue Twyman/Don Foley to adopt the minutes of February 4 meeting.

CARRIED
Survey - The EC continues to review the survey results and has received some thoughtful commentary from members who have also reviewed the results. Action plans have been updated and posted on the website, and some changes will continue to be made as a result of member input.

Constitution/Bylaws revision – have begun working on updating and simplifying these core documents.  We have had input from Ted Burgess, the EC and the PPAC.  We hope to present a draft for member consideration in the fall, with voting to take place in November.

Treasurer’s Report

We have 384 paid up members.

Account balances are:

Capital/Maintenance Fund 
4006.23

General Fund


2688.07

 

ATGA Fund


  - 52.40

Petty Cash


   100.00

Checking account total
              6641.90


 

Vice-President’s Report
Upcoming events – UTL finishes tonight, Friday March 6 Spring Fling (drink tickets not required), General Meeting March 9, photos of Farnsworth doubles entrants Saturday March 7 at 5pm, SVE tournament March 9-14, team redraw March 16 @ 7pm, SSV tournament March 16-21, new Captains meeting March 23, MV Team tournament March 23-29  – finals to be played on Sunday, move-up requests due Friday March 6.

Practice times 3.5 level will remain the same based on input from these teams.

Redraw – Larry Warnke has computerized the system to make it quicker and easier.  Teams will be posted the same day on the website. Captains need to hold a meeting with the new team and help with selection of new captains within a week.

Online Booking system – 203 members have signed up and are using the system.  Ben Wilford is the manager of the system.  This is a trial until next January 8, 2016 General Meeting.

Update on ATGA programs: Bill Thomas asked for member communication ideas.  Team coaching: many of our upper level players have helped with this, but two teams used the ATGA pro services for coaching their teams and found it very successful.  It is an option to consider, as prices can be quite reasonable per player - $45 – 60.  Melody Raine has been hired by ATGA.  Helle Sparr Dynamite Doubles clinic has only about 5 VP people signed up – March 23-24-25 – we need 15 to avoid cancellation.

ATGA Contract – Bob recommends that we extend the contract to another year. 

M/S Jim Lunny/Don Foley that we recommend renewal of the same contract to the membership.












CARRIED
President’s Report
Captain Recognition – Deena thanked the Captains for their outstanding service this year and distributed a “Captain’s Prayer”.

“Under The Lights” Tournament Recognition – Deena recognized Jody for her leadership of this inaugural event; feedback has been very positive.

The meeting was adjourned at 4:10 pm.
There was no request for Open Forum this month.

